



RESOLUTION NO.__________



RE:
CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS UNDER THE




PROVISIONS OF THE ACT OF THE PENNSYLVANIA




LEGISLATURE 1961, JUNE 13, P.L. 282 (53




SECTION 8004) AND BETHLEHEM ORDINANCE NO.




3952 AS AMENDED.



      WHEREAS, it is proposed to reconstruct the west gable without the historic bellcote at 333 Wyandotte St.  




NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the City of Bethlehem that a Certificate of Appropriateness is hereby granted for the work.



  


Sponsored by: (s)













           (s)









ADOPTED BY COUNCIL THIS       DAY OF 








(s)















  President of Council
ATTEST:

(s)








        City Clerk

HISTORIC CONSERVATION COMMISSION

CASE # 408 – It is proposed to reconstruct the west gable without the historic bellcote at 333 Wyandotte St.  

OWNER/APPLICANT: Cathedral Church of the Nativity / Spillman Farmer Architects

The Commission upon motion by Mr. Lader and seconded by Mr. Evans adopted the proposal that City Council issue a Certificate of Appropriateness for the proposed work described herein: 

1. The proposal to reconstruct the west gable without the historic bellcote at 333 Wyandotte St. was presented by Sal Verrastro of Spillman Farmer Architects and other members of the church.
2. The west gable and bellcote (termed belfry in applicant’s report) are in poor condition and water is infiltrating the building at the connection between the bellcote and the roof.
3. Structural problems were discovered below the bellcote and the ability of the west gable wall to support the bellcote was determined to be compromised.  The structural repairs needed will require the dismantling and rebuilding of parts of the west gable wall.  According to the structural report the wall cannot support the rebuilding of the bellcote without these repairs.
4. The bellcote is a very important character-defining feature of the original section of this historic church.
5. Although it is not historically appropriate to rebuild the west gable as proposed without the bellcote, the Commission recognized the financial hardship the church faced in doing so.  Other critical repairs are needed on the church and the parish hall to eliminate chronic water infiltration.
6. The Historic Officer emphasized the critical historic significance of the bellcote and the importance of rebuilding the bellcote in the future.
7. A plaque must be erected to memorialize the original design of the church and its connection to St. James the Less in Philadelphia and the English Ecclesiastical Society in England.  The design of the plaque must be reviewed by the Historic Officer.
8. The proposed motion was unanimously approved.
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By:
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Date of Meeting: March 19, 2012

Title:

Historic Officer


